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CALL TO ORDER  - at 10:05 AM by Chairperson Les Kennard 

 

WELCOME AND REMARKS   Les welcomed the attendees. 

 

BOARD MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE  Jake Olfert, Vicki Matchett, 

Lis Rettke, Jan Coles, Jeff Swanson, Les Kennard, Peggy Broderick. 

 

Regrets unable to attend: Denny Phillips, Don Gedlaman. 

 

 

ADDITIONS TO AGENDA Financial Review Committee Report, Aubrey Mills 

 

MINUTES OF June 14, 2018 MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS   

Errors or Omissions  …none were reported 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES BOARD OF DIRECTORS   

Move to accept minutes of BOD meeting of  June 14
th
, 2018 by Jeff  Swanson; motion seconded by Lis 

Rettke. All in favour. Motion passed. 

      

OLD BUSINESS 

Les   1. Standpipes are progressing. Les has not yet been able to reach Keremeos Fire Chief  to discuss 

fire standpipes. 

         2. Still trying to reach Tim, Keremeos Ambulance, to discuss moving AED out of the library, and 

also to set up an additional training session on the AED. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
Reading of letter to BOD from Don Gedlaman by Les.  

Jan Coles made a motion to table Don’s letter until he can be at a BOD meeting. Jake seconded the 

motion. All in favour. Motion passed. 

Les chose to respond to the two items in Don’s letter that he could, as he will not be able to attend the 

August meeting.  

Les   1. Yes, there was a motion passed at the May 17, 2018 BOD meeting for 10 standpipes. There was 

no discussion centered around doing about 10 per year. Funding is shown in the budget – amount of 

10,000 dollars. The BOD did not vote on the standpipe work beyond this. Les made a decision, based on 

the opportunity of very reasonable labour costs. Harris would have cost about  $300/site. Harlan and 

Meghan charge $150/site. Les said he ought to have sought BOD approval. However, he also felt he has 

not been wrong in going forward on behalf of the Park. He said that if the BOD wishes to vote on it now, 

we’ll do so. If the Board decides to stop it, we’ll stop it. 

Jan Coles—At the May meeting, the Board discussion left the implication the work would proceed.  

Jeff Swanson—Some sites are too tight for Harris to work at all.  

Jan—We know that 10,000 dollars will not cover the full cost. 

Les—We’ll be about 5,000 dollars short. 

Jake—The current pace of work will take about 25 weeks to do all. Increased pace in the fall could 

shorten the total time. Apparently Harlan and Meghan would like to finish all the work this year. 
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Les—Feedback so far has all been positive, such as Great idea, Water tastes great, and No problems. 

 

Les    2.  Approval to apply for two licenses.  The first was for 300.00 and the second was for an unknown 

amount. 

 Jeff then detailed the issues involved with both licenses. Discussion further explained the difficulties that 

may go along with getting these licenses. The first license, “Section 10”, for 300.00, is to acquire the 

water license again, that Sunkatchers had at one time. Jeff said that this may be very difficult to get back. 

As for “Section 11”, applying online was tried three times but the process would not allow completion of 

the online form. Also noted by Jeff, that  Mr. Yee Lee, the Minister’s representative, said that if we had 

still had the water license, and the archeological study, we could now go in to do the work of clearing out 

the driftwood, and  other work to create better flow down the channel. Jeff thought the archeological 

study had been done at the time the rip rap was put in place. Les thought one was not done. He said that 

Sunkatchers had paid 300.00 for a license. Then the local Indian Band sent us a bill for 500.00 to proceed. 

At that point, the BOD went no further with the work nor with the archeological study. Jeff suggested we 

look at our own files on the rip rap work for clarification. The BOD chose to suggest we should approve 

the application for the water license.  

Jake so moved. Jeff seconded the motion. The vote was all in favour. Motion passed. 

John Newman’s letter was left for last due to length. The next item of new business was Art Foss’s 

concern about irrigation replacement below Sites 103 to 107.  

Les—We need to trench a line down the slope from Site 108 and under the road. This new setup will not 

be connected to Jack Plewes’s water system. We need to get Todd from Blue Waters out to consult on a  

plan next. Irrigation for the lawn area beside Site 108 should be included in the consultation with Blue 

Waters. 

Jack Plewes noted for information that trenching is not needed. A machine is used to pull the line through 

the 11/2 inch line. 

 

Responses to John Newman’s letter. 

1. Les—to change our share certificate template to read “Director” under the signature line. We will 

make this change, as it is required for compliance with our own rules. 

2. Les—Insurance hazards. The Keremeos Fire Chief did not state a maximum height limit to the 

cedar hedges. They simply do not like these hedges because they are a fire hazard.  The fire chief 

will not state a height maximum, nor will he put his comments in writing. Question, Can we make 

members remove these hedges? No, I don’t think we can insist they go. I don’t know what we’ll 

do.   

3. Garbage area-- Lis and Jake have ideas and they are collaborating there. 

4. Scrap metal—If you don’t put it where we save metal for recycling then take it to the landfill 

yourself. Otherwise, someone who helps maintain our garbage area will be put in the position of 

removing and paying for items at the dump. Also,  Lis commented, regarding the two office chairs 

left in our garbage area, that we must pay. We are stuck with these. 

5. Lights on our outbuildings—We have motion sensor types on some of these. Could others be of the 

same type. Comments were that there have been many visits to this subject, that it is an ongoing 

issue, and that changes made to accommodate some concerns bring new concerns and complaints 

from others. Lis did a walk all around the Park at around 10 pm, Sunday July 15th. She saw no 

light like at a football field. She suggested a walk around with some Board members at night. There 

is one light at the corner of the office/washroom building that has been changed many times.  There 

was mention of some annoyance from lighting on other outbuildings at times. 

Les—Yes that light has been replaced many times. Can we change it to a less powerful bulb. 

Jake—We have lighting for safety reasons that necessitates a certain brightness. Jake will try to get 

a dimmer bulb. 
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Les agreed that some Board members will take a walk around to consider lighting concerns. 

 

Additional New Business 

Sample of new ballot for motions, special resolutions, election of officers, etc. created by Vicki 

Matchett. This has been designed so that the details of the content can be changed as needed. The 

Board thanks Vicki very much. 

Requests for Approval 
 

Request for approval of plan from Jim Croft, including detailed drawing, to add carport to 

dwelling at Site 126. 

Jeff noted that the plan is fine as long as it is never closed in. Jake moved to approve the plan. Jeff 

seconded the motion. The amendment is added that it cannot be filled in at any time on either end 

or the side. All in favour. Motion passed. 

Request for approval of plan from Pat and Gerald Quinn, Site 158, including detailed drawing, to 

add an awning to the dwelling on that site, as well as changes to deck, railings, and fencing. Jeff 

moved to approve this plan. Lis seconded the motion. All in favour. Motion passed. 

Request for approval of plan from Maureen and Duncan Walker to build a shed on Site 139. Jeff 

moved that the request be approved. Jake seconded the motion. Duncan then asked to amend his 

request by adding the stipulation that the porch portion is to remain open unless approval is sought 

and given. All in favour. Motion passed. 

 

Requests for Action/Complaints/Concerns 
 

Request for action from Evelyn Phillips that Sunkatchers put up a flagpole and Canadian flag, to 

be located in a common area.  The information was provided by Les that, on July 21
st
, 2017, Art 

Foss moved, and Ron Schiebel seconded a motion for a flagpole. The motion was passed then. On 

September 20
th
 ,2017, the cost of this project was approved at 221.04 plus tax. Art did not proceed. 

At the present meeting, a motion was made by Jeff  to spend up to 250.00 plus tax at this time. 

Motion seconded by Vicki. All in favour. Motion passed. 

Miep noted that in the past our elected representative would give a Canadian flag if asked.  

Letter of concern/complaint/suggestion regarding a problem item on a nearby site. 

Les requested that BOD have a letter drawn up addressing the concern on behalf of the Board, to be 

delivered by himself and Jeff. 

Letter from members on Sites 142, 143, 144 and145 stating that the brightness of an outbuilding 

light interferes with their enjoyment of their properties. 

Les—This concern will be looked into after a group of directors has done a nighttime walk around. 

 

Question from Susan Kennard –Can the dip in the ground below Ron and Carol’s be filled in and 

leveled up in order to resist  repeated flooding there when water seeps in. Discussion by Jack, 

Susan, Jeff and Miep with no resolution as to what to do.  Les—We leave it on hold for now.   

 

Directors’ Reports 

Treasurer’s Report Jan Coles  
Treasurer’s Report attached forming part of these minutes. Also,  Jan brought up that the process of 

setting up the pre-authorized debit method for payment of fees by members is going very well. She 

therefore extended the opportunity to enroll in this plan up to July 25
th
, 2018. 

Les wished to go on record to state that the Board appreciates that Jan has saved the Park over 25,000.00. 

Jan brought up that the number is about 29,000.00.  This saving came primarily as a result of applying for 
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the homowners’ grants. Jeff moved that the Treasurer’s report be accepted. Lis seconded the motion. All 

in favour. Report accepted. 

 

Landscaping Report Lis Rettke 

Les read out this report. Thanks to Jeff and all who have helped him already to repair flood damage. 

Irrigation is back in at the firepit. Blue Waters has been in to do some work. We have bought a new 

weedeater for 500.00 as the old one needed 300.00 in repair costs. The hot weather has limited the 

amount of yard work that has been done. We work when we can.  Les also thanked Jeff and Lela for work 

on the firepit. He also noted that we need to treat our equipment with more care. 

 

Membership  Report Vicki Matchett 

As of July 19 we have no improvements for sale. We’d like to welcome Bruce Littau, at Site116, and 

Debra and Glen Dickie, at Site 133,  to Sunkatchers. Bruce became a member June 14
th
, 2018, and the 

Dickies became members June 29
th
, 2018. Shares were redeemed June 14

th
, 2018 by Frank and Faye 

Galbraith, Site 116; and by Garry Ness, June 29
th
, 2018, Site 133.  

Pam Swenson has submitted an application for membership and has had a tour. She is now awaiting 

approval by the BOD. There has been one email inquiry of interest, to which we have responded.. 

John Newman wanted it noted that the sale of improvements is on condition that purchasers become Park 

members or they remove their improvements. 

 Motion to accept Membership Report by Jeff  and seconded by Lis. All in favour. Report accepted. 

 

New members need to be added to the switchboard. Les said he will see to it.   

Les—Vicki, if there is a membership application that has been approved by the membership committee, 

let us approve the applicant now. Les reviewed the paperwork and  the membership committee has 

approved the applicant.  Vicki moved the Board accept Pam Swenson’s application.    Jeff  seconded the 

motion. All in favour.  Application accepted. 

Vicki has redone our Membership Flyer, correcting the fee amount. There is a question as to what the 

email address should be for inquiries. The email address should be Admin@Sunkatchers.com. Inquiries 

may then be forwarded to the Membership Committee Chairperson by the secretary. The phone extension 

should be 100. Vicki will complete these corrections to the flyer, print some, and place them in the holder 

outside. 

Miep suggested that, customarily, the chairperson of this committee has been a director. That would mean 

that Vicki should be Chair. Discussion then led to the decision to make this change. It would be  

appreciated by the BOD if John Newman would agree to stay on as a committee member.  

 

Infrastructure Report Jake Olfert 

The occasional water on the floor in the shower room near the door appears to be rain driven in. 

There is no dampness in the ceiling, and the door sweep is good. Jake is meeting with Lis to 

share ideas over fencing and layout at the garbage area. Denny filled in the sinkhole in front of  

Katchers’ site. Jake is looking for a tile cutter so that he can complete some tile repair in the 

clubhouse. (This report was delivered orally and there is no written copy to attach to these 

minutes.) 

Lis inquired about the bath/shower room floor project. Les said that there was an issue over 

getting the skim coat done, and that he will speak with Albert. Lis moved to accept Jake’s report; 

Vicki seconded the motion. All in favour. Motion passed.   

 

  

  

mailto:Admin@Sunkatchers.com
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 Financial Review Committee Aubrey Mills 
Aubrey brought up matters of information he was seeking from Treasurer Jan Coles. Aubrey asked for 

information Jan did not have at her fingertips. Jan and Aubrey agreed they could meet to go over his 

specific questions on a later mutually agreeable date. Jan then had to leave to keep an appointment at the 

Credit Union. 

 

 

QUESTIONS FROM THE FLOOR: 

Aubrey—Jan gave her report orally. Is there also a written report?   Les—Yes the report is usually 

attached to the minutes. 

Gord—Is it necessary to get BOD permission to change hedges and fences? Les—No, if you want to take 

out your hedge or put up a cedar fence, no permission needed 

 Gord—Has there been anything done, are we supposed to get rid of these big hedges? Les – Optimally, 

yes, but we as a BOD cannot instruct anyone to remove hedges unless we compensate them for it.  

Lis—An 8 foot cedar is about 70 to 80 dollars.  

Ron --|About the silt below by place, can I go and level it?  Yes. Wear a mask.  

Judy Creed—There is an area of silt below their lot as well. Lis—I plan to go around the whole park to 

see how to proceed. There is a need to seed silty areas, first adding soil and raking silt. This may need 

another 10 yards of topsoil. 

Lis—All our lawn areas save us from dealing with much more dust all over at any time the wind blows.  

Les—What are we doing with the road down below? Jeff—by the firepit? We are going to put 2 loads of 

crush over it. And move some bigger rocks out of there. Again, masks are needed to work down there. 

Miep—looking for a photo album from the shelf here in the clubhouse. Does anyone know where it is? 

Evelyn said thanks for opening the question period. 

 

DATE OF NEXT BOD MEETING 

 

August 23, 2018. 

 

 

 

MOTION FOR ADJOURNMENT  

 

Moved  by   Jeff                         Seconded:  by                Vicki                    that we adjourn the meeting. 

 

CARRIED 
 

Meeting adjourned at       11:35              A.M. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chairperson   Date 




















































